
 

 


May 1, 2007 

MEMORANDUM FOR CHIEF HUMAN CAP IT AL OFFICERS 

FROM: LINDA M. SPRINGER  
DIRECTOR  

Subject: Administrative Law Judge Examination 

The Office of Personnel Management (OPM) has issued revised regulations for the 
Administrative Law Judge (ALJ) program (5 CFR part 930, subpart B), which took effect 
on April 19, 2007. As a result of the revisions to the regulations, OPM will soon issue a 
new ALJ vacancy announcement to introduce a new ALJ examination, which will replace 
the existing register. 

The existing register will remain in effect until a new ALJ register is established. OPM 
will establish the new register after completely processing all ALJ applications based on 
the new examination. 

The new vacancy am1ouncement will be posted in the next few days on OPM's 
USAJOBS website: http://www.usajobs.opm.gov/. Individuals can conduct a search with 
the job title "ALJ" to locate the OPM vacancy announcement when it is posted. Full 
details concerning the application and the examination process will be provided in the 
announcement. 

cc: Human Resources Directors 
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